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Commissioner Brent Weaver 
 
 
 

Dear Precinct 2 Resident:  
 

It has come to our attention through a drainage survey and analysis by our Pct 2 Drainage 
Division the County Road Right-of-way and/or Ditch area in front of your home or near your 
property does not meet our grade drainage specifications and/or retaining water resulting in the 
ditch not draining properly.  
 

Proper drainage is essential to protect your property and the property of your neighbors 
during time of heavy rainfall; we will be re-cutting and surveying the County Right-of-way ditch 
in order to maintain drainage in front of your property.  
 

If you have any questions; please contact the Jefferson County Road & Bridge Pct 2 -
Drainage Division at 727-2173.  Also, if you observe someone improperly disposing of debris in 
the county right of way and/or ditch area please make every effort to identify the responsible 
person(s) by providing a license plate or other description of person or vehicle and notify the 
Jefferson County Environmental Control Department at 719-5910. 

 
We want to do all we can to keep your property as safe as possible from flood waters. 

Our  ditch drainage maintenance is an important task in protecting your property and the property 
of your neighbors from rising water during heavy rainfall and preventing the ditch from retaining 
water and breeding mosquito’s. 

 
Thank you. 

 
 
 


